

St Hugh of Lincoln RC Primary School

Glastonbury Road | Stretford | Manchester | M32 9PD

- t. 0161 912 2906 | text. 07860 005 074
- e. sthughoflincoln.admin@trafford.gov.uk
 - w. www.st-hughlincoln.trafford.sch.uk

Thursday 14th April

Head Teacher: Mr M. Mountcastle

Dear Parents/Carers

Well it has certainly been a long term but a very happy and joyful one. It has been a joy to see the children embracing all aspects of school life and being able to provide a full complement of activities and opportunities I would to publicly thank all the staff for their continued hard work and commitment to the children.

This week it was amazing to see our church full for the Year 3/4 Easter play. The children were amazing as always and it was a wonderful start to our Holy Week celebrations and reflections.

After the holidays when we return on Monday 25th April (at 8.55am!) a new caretaker, Mr Paul Jenkins, will start work at school Paul is local to school and I am sure you will extend a very warm welcome to him. Mr Sandham left on Tuesday this week and we wish him well.

Next term will as ever be a busy one and l'direct you to the calendar on the school website which will be updated over the Easter break. Before then though I would like to draw your attention to our next fundraiser on Friday 13th May, which will be a Race Night. Tickets are £2 from the office or on the door, more details to follow. https://www.st-hughlincoln.trafford.sch.uk/calendar

Thanks to your amazing generosity this term we have raised a magnificent £1428.54 (and still counting) for our Ukraine appeal and £135 for the local Mad Dogs homeless project. In addition we have been able to order a new minibus! Thank you all so much.

I do hope you all have a happy and holy Easter and I look forward to seeing you all safe and well after the holidays.

Yours sincerely

M Mountcastle